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SUBJECT: Criminal Law, producing and possessing marijuana for the
purpose of trafficking; search and seizure, Charter of Rights
and Freedoms, s. 8.

SUMMARY: The RCMP received a Crime Stoppers tip suggesting that the
respondent  was growing marijuana. Acting on this tip, they
applied to a Justice of the Peace and received a warrant to search
the home. In executing the warrant, the RCMP found evidence
confirming the grow operation. The respondent was charged with
producing and possessing marijuana for the purpose of trafficking.

At trial, the respondent challenged the validity of the search
warrant, alleging that it was issued by the JP without sufficient
information. The judge agreed and declared it quashed. This
rendered the search unlawful and thereby a presumptive breach of
the respondent’s Charter rights. Consequently the judge excluded
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the evidence obtained in the search and the respondent was
acquitted.

The Crown has appealed to this court. It submits that the JP had
ample evidence to justify the warrant and that the judge misapplied
established legal principles in ordering it quashed. Alternatively,
the Crown maintains that even had the warrant been properly
quashed, the police conduct did not justify excluding the evidence
obtained in the search. 

ISSUE: Did the judge apply the proper legal test in reviewing the JP’s
decision to issue the warrant?

RESULT: Appeal allowed.

The judge misapplied established legal principles in quashing the
warrant.
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